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Craig Hughes FWD President 

 

Barbershop presents a series of life changing moments for the singer and the 

audience.  There is something incredible about harmonizing with thousands of 

your closest friends.  Thank you to all who helped make this yearôs Midwinter 

Convention in Costa Mesa such an event: 

¶ The members of the Westminster Chapter for hosting with the help of 

many volunteers.  

¶ The Chapters and individuals donors (as of 1/29) that helped fund our 

Districtôs sponsorship of the Youth Festival.  Note:  Seven of the nineteen 

ensembles in the youth festival were from the District.   

o Bakersfield 

o El Cajon 

o Palo Alto-Mountain View 

o Rincon Beach 

o Salt River Valley 

o San Diego 

o Santa Fe Springs 

o Visalia 

¶ The Velvet Frogs and Renaissance represented us in the Senior Quartet 

Contest.   

¶ The many District members and friends who attended and participated in the 

FWD Senior Chorus, All Chapter Chorus, and the Harmony Platoon.   

¶ The Masters of Harmony, Westminster Chorus, Harborlites Chorus, 

Flightline Quartet , The Newfangled Four and our friends from the Perfect 

Gentlemen that added to the festivities.  

¶ Justin Miller directed three choruses, 700 youth & a world class organist. 

So . . . the rest of the Society got a chance to see what we enjoy at our District 

Events. 
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Speaking of events.  The Spring House of Delegates Meeting is very important to 

the District and I encourage representation from every Chapter.  Your Chapter can 

be represented by any current member designated by your President.  Please use 

the credential form at the end of this document to certify your representative.  The 

District is doing well and is looking forward to a very productive and rewarding 

new year.  We need your input and support to continue to deliver the kind of events 

and successes that we all desire. 

One of my goals for 2018 is to improve our communication with the members.  

Too many donôt take advantage of everything the Society and the District have to 

offer.  There is a lot of good information online at https://farwesterndistrict.org/ to 

include contact information for the District team and our magazine:  Westunes.  

We also push a monthly newsletter: Westags to our members email.  Our Division 

Vice Presidents proactively reach out to their chapters but many members still 

donôt get the message.  If you are reading this then you are already part of the 

solution.  Thank You!  Share your experiences with all your Barbershop friends 

and encourage their engagement.   

One District challenge is to continue to provide International class events 

(Conventions, Academies, and Colleges) given the growing expenses.  We have 

operated with a ñbuild it and they will comeò business plan.  Unfortunately ñtheyò 

have not always attended and we have suffered some losses.  We are going to 

continue to build for the best experience while managing our costs.  Please 

encourage attendance at District events whenever possible.  They are about much 

more than competition. 

I have been asked, ñWhat we are doing to get the fun back in Barbershop?ò  Every 

individual and chapter is unique with a different idea of whatôs fun and worth their 

time and energy.  One size doesnôt fit all and the FWD team can help tailor the 

product for each chapter to insure success.  We are going to look for more 

opportunities to get together on an informal basis and enjoy our hobby.  This needs 

to happen on a local basis so letôs get back to an afternoon or night out with our 

friends from across the region.  I firmly believe in the concept of ñEveryone in 

Harmonyò.  If there was ever a time to share our joy and harmony itôs in 2018.   

Thank you for everything you do for your Chapter and the District. 

In Harmony, 

 

Craig Hughes, President 

chughes2@cox.net 

https://farwesterndistrict.org/
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Bill Rosica, FWD Executive Vice President 

 

The beginning of my first year as Executive Vice-President has been fairly busy. I 

attended the District Presidentôs Council and the Society Board Meeting at the 

Mid-Winter Convention in Costa Mesa. I also volunteered to help out on the 

Registration Desk and scanned people in to the theater. I met lots of great folks in 

both places. 

 

The Bakersfield Chapter asked me to be the installing officer at their Installation 

Banquet. I used the current documents on the Society website as a guide and a few 

of Dr. Chris Petersonôs handouts from The Masterôs Banquet. It seems that the 

things a large chapter deals with are the same things that a small chapter needs to 

look at. 

 

Iôve been looking at the Organization Chart and found my position has many 

people reporting to me (District Management Team) was well as many people that 

I need to keep in the loop. My job as Executive VP will  be to stay close to 

President Hughes and take care of his needs and to make sure our District 

Management Team (DMT) is operating efficiently. To that end, I would love to 

have a full  house of DMT representatives at our Summer Meeting in June. This 

will  be your time to meet and discuss our common goals and decide the best way 

to accomplish them. 

 

Finally, the next two years will  be filled with information gathering from chapters, 

members and others regarding recruiting and retention of new members and 

making sure that information about Harmony Foundation International is being 

brought to all the members. 

 

Oh and one last thing. Please consider sending a representative to the Spring House 

of Delegates Meeting. This is your District and Society and you need to be part of 
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the process of making the important decisions that may affect your members. Too 

many times issues are decided by less than half our chapters and that needs to 

change. 

 

Thanks guys. Please feel free to contact me anytime at (661) 703-9000 with your 

concerns or comments. 

 

Bill  Rosica 

FWD Executive VP 
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Far Western District 

House of Delegates Minutes 

October 20, 2017 

Bakersfield, Ca. 

 

President Gordon Bergthold called the 2017 Fall House of Delegates Meeting to 

order at 1:42PM. 
 

Executive Vice President Craig Hughes led the ñPledge of Allegianceò. 
 

Contest & Judging VP Ron Black directed everyone singing ñThe Star-Spangled 

Bannerò 
 

Division 2 SE VP Nick Papageorge directed ñThe Old Songsò. 
 

Division 4 NW VP Bill Rosica gave the Invocation. 
 

President Gordon Bergthold welcomed everyone to the Fall House of Delegates 

Meeting. 

He introduced the Past Presidents in attendance.  

Past Presidents: 

¶ Sam Barger   1984-1985 

¶ Chuck Hunter  1988-1989 

¶ Peter Feeney  2004-2005 

¶ Bill Cale   2006-2007 

¶ Bob Lally   2008-2009 

¶ Bernard Priceman  2011-2012 

¶ Russ Young   2012-2013 

¶ Allan Webb   2014-2015 
 

President Gordon Bergthold Introduced visiting dignitaries and the Board of 

Directors. 

Other Dignitaries: 

¶ Marty Monson  CEO/Executive Director Barbershop 
Harmony Society 

¶ Dr. Perry White   Harmony Foundation 
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Secretary Bob Gray did the Board of Directors Roll Call:  
 

President Gordon Bergthold X 

Executive Vice President Craig Hughes X 

Secretary Bob Gray X 

Treasurer Rich Owen X 

VP Division 1 Southwest Brent Anderson X 

VP Division 2 Southeast Nick Papageorge X 

VP Division 3 Northwest Bill Rosica X 

VP Division 4 Northeast Richard Lund X 

VP Division 5 Arizona John Bloomquist X 

VP Contest & Judging Ron Black X 

VP Music & Performance Craig Ewing X 

Immediate Past President Allan Webb X 
 

Secretary Bob Gray then did the Roll Call of Chapters in Attendance: 
 

D-005 Bakersfield X 

D-008 Santa Rosa X 

D-009 Placerville X 

D-014 Conejo Valley X 

D-021 Sacramento X 

D-022 Palo Alto ï Mountain View X 

D-023 San Diego X 

D-026 Bay Area X 

D-028 Santa Mariz X 

D-029 Visalia X 

D-037 South Orange County X 

D-040 Marin X 

D-042 Stockton X 

D-043 Santa Clarita X 

D-046 Santa Fe Springs X 

D-056 Fullerton X 
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D-057 Central California X 

D-066 San Fernando Valley X 

D-069 Mesa X 

D-074 Westminster X 

D-085 San Luis Obispo X 

D-101 Sun Cities X 

D-103 Rincon Beach X 

D-113 Sedona X 

D-116 Brea X 

D-117 La Jolla X 

D-123 California Delta X 

 

President Gordon Bergthold called for a motion to approve the Agenda.  Motion 

and Second.  Motion Approved. 
 

President Gordon Bergthold called for a motion to approve the Minutes from the 

March 10, 2017 House of Delegates Meeting in Sacramento.  Motion and Second.  

Motion Approved. 
 

President Gordon Bergthold introduced Bernard Priceman from the Nominating 

Committee to read the Slate of Officers for 2018 

¶ Craig Hughes  President 

¶ Bill Rosica   Executive Vice President 

¶ Gordon Bergthold  Immediate Past President 

¶ Jim Maass   Secretary 

¶ Rich Owen   Treasurer 

¶ Brent Anderson  Division 1 Southwest VP 

¶ Nick Papageorge  Division 2 Southeast VP 

¶ Dick Whitten  Division 3 Northwest VP 

¶ Ron Black   Division 4 Northeast VP 

¶ Adam Kaufman  Division 5 Arizona VP 

¶ Brett Littlefield  Contest & Judging VP 

¶ Craig Ewing   Music & Performance VP 
 

President Gordon Bergthold called for a motion to approve 2018 Slate of 

Officers. 
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Motion & Second.  Motion Approved. 
 

President Gordon Bergthold introduced Society CEO Marty Monson to install 

the 2018 Far Western District Officers. 
 

Secretary Bob Gray read the list of District Members who passed away during the 

past year. 

FWD Champion Quartet ñDonôt Tell Momò accompanied the presentation.  Those 

added:  

                            ñ2017 Chapter Eternalò 

Name Chapters 

Frank Tillou Fullerton 

Bob Bauer Eureka 

Jeffery Baker Santa Fe Springs 

William Johnson Mesa & Central Arizona 

Lelan Stahl Bakersfield 

Robert Durbin Frank Thorne 

Dale Adams Davis-Vacaville, Sacramento & Folsom 

Donald Hickinbotham Stockton 

Conrad Keil Tucson 

Donald Gubbins Frank Thorne 

Ken Nelson Aloha & Fresno 

Dean Scoville Fullerton 

Dean Hunt Las Vegas 

Marvin Peterson Greater Phoenix 

Robert Caraway Frank Thorne 

Bill Legg Stockton 
 

President Gordon Bergthold announced that the Officer Reports were posted in 

the HOD Brochure. He then requested a Motion to Receive the Officer Reports.  

Motion and Second. 

Motion Approved. 
 

President Gordon Bergthold introduced Immediate Past President Allan Webb to 

review the changes for the FWD ñStatement of Policyò.  Mr. Webb reviewed all of 
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the changes which were posted in the HOD Brochure.  President Bergthold then 

called for a motion to approve the changes.  Motion & Second.  Motion 

Approved. 
 

President Gordon Bergthold introduced FWD Treasurer Rich Owen to review 

the 2018 District Budget which had been approved the Board of Directors.  

President Bergthold called for a motion to approve the 2018 Far Western District 

Budget.  Motion & Second.  Motion Approved. 
 

Society Executive Director / CEO Marty Monson addressed the Delegates and 

Guests in attendance.  He spoke about the Vision for the Society, and the new 

ñMember Centerò 
 

Harmony Foundation President Dr. Perry White addressed the group.  He 

spoke about ñDonorôs Choiceò and the challenge to fund programs.  Dr. White then 

read a list of District Chapters that he would be presenting Donorôs Choice Checks 

to at the Convention.  Those Chapters participating in Donorôs Choice were:  

Greater Phoenix, Tucson, Bakersfield, Walnut Creek, Santa Rosa, Conejo Valley, 

Inland Empire, Davis-Vacaville, Sacramento, Palo Alto-Mountain View, San 

Diego, Bay Area, Santa Maria, Visalia, Barbary Coast, Aloha, Marin, Nevada-

Placer, Palomar Pacific, Stockton, Santa Fe Springs, Reno, Fullerton, Central 

California, Santa Monica, Fresno, San Fernando Valley, Mesa, Westminster, Las 

Vegas, Napa Valley, San Luis Obispo, Fullerton, Sun Cities, Rincon Beach, 

Sedona, Brea, La Jolla, Temecula, California Delta, and Salt River Valley.  The 

aggregate sum of Donorôs Choice funds back to the Chapter and the District for 

this half year was $42,045.95.   

 

President Gordon Bergthold introduced Awards Chairman Chuck Hunter.  Mr. 

Hunter reminded the audience that this yearôs Fall Convention was dedicated to 

John and Larry Gassman.  He announced that in an effort to recognize younger 

barbershoppers, the Spring dedicatee would be Justin Miller. 

 

 President Gordon Bergthold thanked Bill Rosica, Rich Owen, and Bryan Forbes 

and their team for the great work on the Fall FWD Convention.   

 

Events Chairman Bryan Forbes addressed the delegates and talked about 

upcoming dates, all registrations on line, contest photos digitally sent to contestants 

within five minutes of contest.  He also advised everyone to look at the FWD 

Calendar and the events tab for the latest information on Conventions. 
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Membership Chairman Bill Rosica spoke about raising funds for Harmony 

Foundation, and that members didnôt always like to keep being up by ñpassing the 

hatò.  He advised everyone that he had two bowls made, which would be given 

away at a raffle, and the proceeds would go to Harmony Foundation.  He also said 

that he made three knives, two with walnut handles, and the third was a ñJeff Baker 

Memorial Knifeò.  The handle was made from a piece of Jeffôs Desk at Warner 

Brothers.  The proceeds also will be donated to Harmony Foundation. 

 

President Gordon Bergthold advised that the next House of Delegates meeting 

will be at the SE/SW Division Contest and International prelims on March 16, 

2018.  Location to be determined. 

 

Arizona Division VP John Bloomquist thanked Gordon Bergthold for his years 

of service to the District, and the completion of his two-year term as Far Western 

District President. 

 

Immediate Past President Allan Webb directed ñKeep the Whole World 

Singingò.    
 

President Gordon Bergthold adjourned the 2017 Fall HOS meeting at 3:16 PM. 

 

Respectfully Submitted 

 

Bob Gray 

FWD Secretary 
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Far Western District 

Board of Directors & Management Team Minutes 

October 19, 2017 

Bakersfield, Ca. 

 

President Gordon Bergthold called the 2017 Fall Board Meeting to order at 

2:00PM. 
 

Immediate Past President Allan Webb led the group in singing ñThe Old Songsò 
 

Division 4 VP Richard Lund did the Invocation. 
 

Secretary Bob Gray did the roll call.  In attendance:  Gordon Bergthold, Craig 

Hughes, Allan Webb, Bob Gray, Rich Owen, Brent Anderson, Nick Papageorge, 

Bill Rosica, Richard Lund, John Bloomquist, Ron Black, and Craig Ewing.  

District Management Team members in attendance were:  Royce Ferguson, Bill 

Rosica, Bryan Forbes, and David Melville. 
 

President Gordon Bergthold requested a motion to approve the meeting agenda. 
 

Motion and Second to approve the BOD Meeting Agenda.  Motion Approved 
 

President Gordon Bergthold requested a motion to approve the minutes of the 

June 17, 2017 Board of Directors meeting in Fullerton, CA.   
 

Motion and Second to approve the June 17, 2017 BOD meeting minutes.  Motion 

Approved. 
 

President Gordon Bergthold recognized the Past Presidents in attendance:  

Bernard Priceman, Russ Young, Sam Barger, Bob Lally, and Chuck Hunter.  Also 

introduced were Marty Monson CEO/Executive Directory of Barbershop Harmony 

Society, and Perry White from Harmony Foundation.  Three of the nominees for 

the 2018 Board of Directors were introduced, Jim Maass, Adam Kaufman, and 

Dick Whitten.   
 

President Gordon Bergthold advised that the Division Vice President reports 

were in the HOD Brochure.  Each VP then discussed updates to Chapter activities 

in their Division. 
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Executive Vice-President Craig Hughes Opened the discussion about funding the 

District Outreach Programs.  Following discussion a Committee was established 

for further review. 

Committee members are Allan Webb, Rich Owen, Richard Lund, and Craig 

Hughes. 

 

Executive Vice-President Craig Hughes advised the Mark Freedkin would be a 

consultant for Youth in Harmony, and that there is a need for a Membership 

Chairman for 2018 since Bill Rosica is moving to Executive Vice President. 
 

Director Development Chairman Royce Ferguson discussed working with 

individual directors and reaching out to more directors. 
 

Events Chairman Bryan Forbes thanked Bill Rosica and his team for the great 

job with the Bakersfield Fall Convention.  He discussed upcoming events, 

declining attendance at Contests, and Chapters that qualify for Contests, and then 

pull out and donôt attend.  A Committee was appointed to study the problems and 

recommend pricing solutions.  Committee Members are: 

Bryan Forbes, Bill Rosica, David Melville, Ron Black, Nick Papageorge, and Rich 

Owen. 

Bryan pointed out that all dates are on the FWD Calendar through 2022. 
 

Communications & Marketing David Melville discussed mailing systems, and 

Westunes.  Looking at rates for advertising in Westunes. 
 

President Gordon Bergthold Called for a break at 3:35 PM 
 

President Gordon Bergthold reconvened the meeting at 4:03PM.   
 

Executive Director/CEO Marty Monson spoke to the group saying this was his 

fourth District Convention recently, and also touched on the new ñMember 

Services Centerò. 
 

Harmony Foundation President Dr. Perry White spoke about ñMembers 

Choiceò checks would be distributed to Chapters at the HOD meeting. 
 

President Gordon Bergthold: Thanked members for attendance and improved 

communication.  He urged everyone to continue with ñCommunicationò under the 
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2018 Leadership of Craig Hughes.  Many topics discussed including ideas for 

show ticket sales, Videos of Contestants ready after contest, and Raffle at 

Convention for Harmony Foundation. 
 

Division 2 VP Nick Papageorge led the group singing ñKeep the Whole World 

Singingò 
 

President Gordon Bergthold adjourned the meeting at 4:52PM. 

 

The next FWD Board of Directors Meeting will be March 15, 2018.  Location to 

be determined. 

 

Respectfully Submitted 

 

 

Bob Gray 

FWD Secretary 
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FAR WESTERN DISTRICT  

 Board Meeting Agenda 

 
Hilton Irvine/Orange County Airport Hotel 

18800 MacArthur Blvd Å Irvine, CA 92612 

2:00 PM Thursday --- March 15, 2018 

 

¶ Call to Order        Craig Hughes 

¶ The Old Songs        Ron Black 

¶ Invocation        Bill Rosica 

¶ Roll Call        Jim Maass 

¶ Opening Remarks       Craig Hughes 

¶ Approval of Agenda       Craig Hughes 

¶ Approval of Minutes October 19, 2017 (Fall)    Craig Hughes 

¶ Approval of Minutes December 23, 2017 (Electronic)   Craig Hughes 

¶ Introduction of Guests       Craig Hughes 

¶ Vice Presidents Reports 
o VP Division 1 Southwest     Brent Anderson 
o VP Division 2 Southeast      Nick Papageorge 
o VP Division 3 Northwest     Dick Whitten 
o VP Division 4 Northeast      Ron Black 
o VP Division 5 Arizona      Adam Kaufman 
o VP Contest & Judging      Brett Littlefield 
o VP Music & Performance     Craig Ewing 

¶ District Management Team      Bill Rosica 
o Youth in Harmony       Open 
o Events        Bryan Forbes 
o Marketing & Public Relations     David Melville 
o Membership       Bill Rosica  

¶ Finance Update       Rich Owen 

¶ Society Update       Holly Kellar, Chief Marketing  
            Officer  

¶ Harmony Foundation Update      Jim Clark, Western Regional  
            Director 

¶ Old Business 
o Insurance for FWD Owned Property    
o District Donors Choice dollars    Craig Hughes 

¶ New Business 
o LA/Harmony College West     Bill Rosica/Craig Ewing 
o Expense Reporting     Nick Papageorge 

Á Per diem vs out of pocket expenses 
o Various Miscellaneous Issues     Craig Hughes 

¶ For the Good of the Order      ALL 

¶ Keep the Whole World Singing      Nick Papageorge 

¶ Adjourn        Craig Hughes 
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FAR WESTERN DISTRICT  

HOUSE OF DELEGATES MEETING AGENDA  
 

Atrium Hotel, Garden Ballroom 

18700 MacArthur Blvd Å Irvine, CA 92612 

1:30 PM Friday --- March 16, 2018 

 

¶ Call to Order       Craig Hughes 

¶ Pledge of Allegiance       Brent Anderson 

¶ The Star-Spangled Banner      Nick Papageorge  

¶ The Old Songs      Brett Littlefield 

¶ Invocation        Bill Rosica 

¶ Welcome        Craig Hughes 

¶ Introductions        Craig Hughes    
o Past Presidents 
o Other Dignitaries 
o District Officers 

¶ Roll Call        Jim Maass 

¶ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ wŜƳŀǊƪǎ      Craig Hughes 

¶ Approval of the Agenda      Craig Hughes 

¶ Approval of Previous Minutes     Craig Hughes 

¶ Receipt of HOD Reports      Craig Hughes 

¶ Additional Officer/Committee Reports    Craig Hughes 

¶ Spring Board Meeting Highlights     Craig Hughes  

¶ Society Update       Holly Kellar, Chief Marketing Officer 

¶ Harmony Foundation Update      Jim Clark, Western Regional 
Director 

¶ Old Business 
o  

¶ New Business 
o 2017 Chapter of the Year - Division Nominees Gordon Bergthold 

¶ Awards        Chuck Hunter 

¶ Future Convention Update      Bryan Forbes 

¶ Next Meeting  
o Thursday, October 11, 2018 - Sunday, October 14, 2018 

Á FWD Fall Convention & Contest :: Fresno, CA 

¶ Keep the Whole World Singing     Ron Black 

¶ Adjourn        Craig Hughes 
 

NOTE:  There will be a ñlistening sessionò after we adjourn to provide feedback to the Society 

Representative and ask questions. We encourage attendance by all. 
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Board of Directors and Management Team Member Reports 
 

     

Jim Maass,  Secretary 

 

Well, I am the new guy on the block and getting my feet wet with putting together 

my first HOD Brochure.  Itôs been many years since I have been involved at the 

district level and I am looking forward to my coming tenure as your district 

secretary.  Any questions, give me a shout. 

 

As we begin the year, time to remind chapter leaders about important obligations 

and requirements.  For you new leaders, take note of what your new job requires.  

For you continuing on in your position, it doesnôt hurt to review and refresh your 

memory. 

 

¶ Mr. President to do list.  Have you established your Financial Review and 

Nominating Committees? These are items that need to be established early 

in the year. 

 

¶ Officer Update. Chapter Secretaries need to make sure that all officers have 

been updated.  You also need to look at your State incorporation filings. 

Treasurers, your 990 N IRS.  Filing deadline will be here before you know 

it. When you have completed the filing with the IRS & State, part of your 

job is to update in information on Ebiz for your Chapter. 

 

¶ ASCAP Report.  There are legal requirements that must be completed. All 

Chapters are required to file their ASCAP report every year, regardless 

whether you did any shows. Please mail the completed form to: 

     

  Barbershop Harmony Society 

  c/o ASCAP Reporting Forms 
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  110 7th Avenue N 

  Nashville, TN 37203 

  or by email to chapters@barbershop.org 

   Note: Please only email if no payment is applicable.   

   Payment and form should be mailed together. 

 

¶ Show Clearance. If your chapter is putting on any performance where you 

are charging admission, part of that process is submitting your BMI Show 

Clearance Form. If you are producing a show, it needs to be cleared and 

your BMI Fee needs to be paid before your show. The completed form and 

check needs to be mailed to the District Secretary.   

 

¶ Please note:  New Secretary--New Address. Donôt send show clearance to 

Bob Gray, it will only delay approval.  Show clearance forms and my 

address can be found on the FWD Website, Events Tab and Show 

Clearance.  Look at the ñImportant Instructionsò folder. Thatôs where you 

will find instructions AND my address. 

 

 Show approval cannot be granted if your show date is on the same day as 

 FWD Spring or Fall Contest and Convention or on the same day as your 

 Divisional Contest, Leadership Academy or other district sponsored events.  

 Check the SOP for details. If  you have met all the criteria, you will receive a 

 show clearance and your event will be placed on the district calendar.   

 

The Society is also involved in the ñHealthy Chapter Initiativeò. This will help our 

Chapters grow stronger. For the training videos go to www.barbershop.org click on 

Education, and follow the drop-down box to ñHealthy Chapter Initiative.ò 

 

If you are looking for Documents, such as BMI Show Clearance Forms, Youth 

Participation Forms, ASCAP or many more, just go to www.barbershop.org and 

click on ñResourcesò and then ñDocument Center.ò 

 

Jim Maass 

Secretary 

http://www.barbershop.org/
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Rich Owen, Treasurer 
 

The financials for 2017 for the Far Western District appear below.  Those reports 

are essentially my ñTrial balanceò for the income statement and balance sheet.  

There are a couple additional end-of-year adjusting entries that need to be made, but 

those entries wonôt affect the outcome of the year in any significant respect. 

   

There is one end-of-year adjustment that has been made in past years that I am 

going to discontinue.  BHS pays FWD its dues quarterly.  The 4
th
 quarter generally 

doesnôt arrive until February (and I havenôt received that payment yet).  In past 

years, that payment has been moved back into the previous year since it was dues 

generated in that year.  However, that is more of an accrual basis of accounting than 

a cash basis.  We are on a cash basis, so the date of receipt should govern what year 

the income is received.  So I will be treating the 4
th
 quarter 2017 payment as income 

in 2018.  The result is that our dues income is down in 2017. 

 

I have also generated a comparative P&L statement comparing 2017 operations with 

2016 so the Board members can get a sense of how we did in 2017.  I will submit a 

copy of that comparative report with this narrative.  Nominally, our net revenue is 

down $9,460 but our dues revenue is down $13,153 due to the accounting change 

mentioned above.  So overall, we were able to stop the flow of red ink in 2017.  But 

comparing 2017 to 2016, we are only down $6,566 so revenues from other operation 

were better in 2017.  On the expense side, we were down from $227,186 in 2016 to 

$196,009 in 2017, a decrease in expenses of $31,177.  Much of that decrease was 

due to not having the District spring convention in Las Vegas ($22,867 more for that 

convention in 2016).  So 2018 should be a better year.  I am optimistic that if we 

remain vigilant on our expenses, we might even end the year in the black. 

Rich Owen 

FWD Treasurer 
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